ST. ANSGAR CITY COUNCIL 
April 08, 2019
Mayor Norman E. Johnson convened a regular meeting of the St. Ansgar City Council at 7:00 p.m. on Monday, April 08, 2019 in the council chamber of the St. Ansgar City Hall.  Council Persons Paul Groth, Michael Juhl, Jason Squier, Ben Walk and Rose Krahenbuhl answered roll call.   Gary Fossey, Karen Robertson, Charlotte Meitner, Larry Crilly, Mike Patterson, Bob McNutt, Brad Giles, Tim Halvorson, Jeff Heil-Northland Securities and Bill Trygstad-ZRT were also in attendance.

Krahenbuhl presented a motion, seconded by Groth to approve the consent agenda which consist of minutes from March 11, 2019, payment of bills, and March 2019 financial reports, and on roll call vote ayes five.


Jeff Heil from Northland Securities was present and reviewed the financial status of the city and explained the terms of the 2019 Bond issue with St. Ansgar State Bank.  Squier presented a motion, seconded by Walk to approve the Proposed Agreement with St. Ansgar State Bank and on roll call vote ayes five.  Squier presented a motion, seconded by Walk to approve Resolution 2019-15 Approving and authorizing a Loan Agreement and providing for the issuance of an $850,000 General Obligation Corporate Purpose Bond and on roll call vote ayes five.

Trygstad reported that there was no update on the 2016 project.  Contracts have been signed and Bonds and Insurance forms have been received for the 2019 project.  There are 3 change orders which all reduce the cost of project. Change orders are regarding the soil mitigation, pipe & apron size changes, Juhl presented a motion, seconded by Walk to approve the change orders reducing the estimated project cost by around $33,000.00, and on roll call vote ayes 5.  Pre-construction meeting will be scheduled in May and work is scheduled to begin in June.   


Police Chief Schutjer, Water/Waste Water Superintendent Hillman, & Municipal Superintendent Gooder were not present.  Mayor Johnson shared their work reports with the Council.      

City Attorney is working on the Ordinance to change the location of the flashing light on Washington to a 4 way stop on Mitchell Street.  
The housing development project was tabled until next meeting.

The four street lights have been ordered and will be replaced when they come in on 4th Street, with two on the intersection of 4th and Mitchell and two on the intersection of 4th and School.  Estimates for replacing the two polls that were taken down is about $15,000. Will need to check and see what wiring issues there are before these are replaced. 
The agreement with Croell Redi-Mix was tabled until the next meeting.
Walk presented a motion, seconded by Krahenbuhl to update the Urban Renewal Rebate Policy setting a guideline to offer rebates for ten years at 100% for the first five years and 60% for the next five years.  This is a general guideline and is subject to be amended at Councils discretion per project qualifications, and on roll call vote ayes five.
Squier presented a motion, seconded by Juhl to remove the grates where the trees have been removed and fill in with river rock, and on roll call vote ayes five.

Juhl presented a motion, seconded by Groth to approve Resolution 2019-16 Setting the Public Hearing Date for the FY 2019 Budget Amendment for March 13 at 7:00 P.M., and on roll call vote ayes five.
Juhl presented a motion, seconded by Groth to set April 29 – May 3 as clean up week with dumpsters being located in the same locations as last year adding an extra dumpster to the South Square and City Shop locations.  Residents will be allowed to place items out in front of their property for others to take.  All items left must be put in dumpsters.  There will not be pick up at individual residence, and on roll call vote ayes five.

Squier presented a motion, seconded by Krahenbuhl to allow gravel instead of sod to be replaced the length of the property of 208 N. Park Street, and on roll call vote ayes five.
Juhl presented a motion, seconded by Squier to approve adding Eric Tesch to the On- Call list for City employees, and on roll call vote ayes five.

Street Superintendent Gooder had Heartland Asphalt come and give estimates to repair the damage done to the roads over the winter, along with other areas that need repair.  This information was shared with the Council and will be reviewed further by the Street Committee.

Juhl presented a motion, seconded by Squier to approve the updates to the policy manual concerning the rebate policy and the rental equipment policy that had been changed prior, and on roll call vote ayes five.

Juhl presented a motion, seconded by Walk to contributing $200 per month to a determined City Insurance plan for full time employees, and on roll call vote ayes five.

Groth presented a motion, seconded by Squier to approve adding Amanda Jacobs to the signature card for the Acorn Golf Courses revolving checking account, and on roll call vote ayes five.

Sidewalk being removed and not replaced will be added to agenda for next meeting.

 Meeting was adjourned at 8:40 p.m.        
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